TOWN OF TAMWORTH
Sewer System Commissioners Meeting
November 19, 2019
MINUTES
Present:  Commissioners Chair David Cluff,  Norman Cloutier and Rebecca Mason. 

Public Members:  Melanie Streeter, David Grasse, Linda Cook, Casslyn Cook,  and Madeline Siniscalchi
I. CALL TO ORDER:  At 6:00pm, Chairman, D. Cluff called the meeting to order.
II. NEW BUSINESS:

· Minutes: Motion made by D. Cluff  and seconded R. Mason by to accept the  

minutes of October 29, 2019. Discussion ensued. Correction to the minutes add Individual  

Disposal to # 2 under Tamworth Septic System Ordinance. Minutes to be revised and  

approved at next meeting.  
· Manifests: Motion made to sign the manifests for November 19, 2019 for $2760.00 and $12,652.18 for a total  amount of $15,412.18 made by R. Mason and seconded by N. Cloutier. Passed unanimously.

· Follow- up Letter to DES:  D. Cluff presented a draft follow-up letter to respond to the NH Department of Environmental Services received October 23, 2019 regarding the septic system and the flows requirement. Discussion ensued.  Motion made by R. Mason and seconded by D. Cluff to send a letter to Robert  Tardif  regarding the DES letter dated October 23, 2019. Passed unanimously. D. Cluff to send letter. 
· Propane Tank Update: R. Mason stated she contacted White Mountain Oil and Propane regarding the propane tanks at the generator shed. She stated that White Mountain Oil and Propane did inform her that the tanks belonged to them. They stated they will take care of the tanks and will send the records to the Tamworth Septic.

· Maintenance Schedule for pumps:  Discussion regarding the quote for replacing the grinder pump received on November 15, 2019.  The down payment for replacement was signed in the manifest and second bill for installation cost will be reviewed at the next meeting.  R. Mason informed the commission that  the W9 and Liability Insurance form had been received from Lamprey Suburban Septic Inc. R. Mason additionally stated that Lamprey would run the invoices from 01/01/18 till present.
· Conditional Agreement - The Nest - Discussion ensued regarding the agreement with the Nest, name has changed to Tamworth Crossings, LLC and the Tamworth Septic regarding the special circumstances that it was given by the Tamworth Village Association to connect to the system.  R. Mason to get the name to D. Cluff.

· Legal fees and budget:  Legal fees were reviewed regarding the portion owed to the Town of Tamworth for obtaining the septic system. The first draft of the budget was passed out  for the commissioners review for next year's budget.  

· New Business: R. Mason reminded the commissioners that there would be an open position for a commissioner as of 01/01/2020 and that this position needed to be posted. R. Mason will bring this up at a Selectmen's meeting  to be posted and candidates interested will have until December 12, 2019 to apply. The Selectmen will then vote for the replacement and inform the commissioners who will fill the vacancy. R. Mason and D. Cuff thanked Norman Cloutier for his service to the commission.

· Public Comment: M. Streeter informed the commissioners that the Townhouse had been keeping the numbers regarding people present in the Townhouse, and it is approximately 700/month. She state that it has been that number for the last 3 months. 
· Next meeting: January. Date to be determined.

III. ADJOURNMENT:  At 8:05  pm Commissioner Cluff made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Cloutier and passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Rebecca Mason 
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